

Labourers International Union of North America Local 493

584 Clinton Ave. Sudbury, ON P3B 2T2

Tel: 705-674-2515 Fax: 705-674-6728 Toll Free 1-877-493-7770

Training Centre 705-969-8314

www.local493.com

mryan@liunalocal493.ca vclark@liunalocal493.ca

> Mike Ryan Business Manager

Mike Belanger President

Denis Larcher Secretary-Treasurer

Geoff Nicholson Vice-President

Ross Milne Recording Secretary

> Hank Beaven Louise Hawes Executive Board Members

August 19, 2020

To whom it may concern:

Please accept this letter as a request for an amendment to our rezoning application for 584 Clinton Ave.

Initially it was our intent to have a test manhole installed as part of our order of compliance specifically because in our initial request there was a medical laboratory and veterinary clinic included in the rezoning request.

We would hereby request that the medical laboratory and veterinary clinic be excluded from the application and as such a test manhole would not be required.

On August 17, 2020 a representative from the city namely Jordan Binotto attended the excavated site and in a conversation with him he concluded that the work would be firstly very expensive and secondly not necessary if we were to exclude the two aforementioned entities.

It was never our intent to lease to either of those institutions so please consider our request in this matter.

Thank you for your time in this matter and please feel free to contact me at your convenience.

Mike Ryan

Business Manager